
To:             HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL. 

 
FROM:         Dave Maroney, City Administrator. 

SUBJECT:   Third Street Bridge Project. 

DATE:          April 2, 2020. 

 

BACKGROUND. 

 

The Third Street Bridge project continues to move forward with construction funding 

expected to be fully committed in the very near future! The City of Cannon Falls is 

responsible for providing any real estate that is needed to accommodate preservation and 

reconstruction of the Bridge. The parcels immediately adjacent to the Bridge must be 

acquired – see accompanying documents which illustrate the parcels to be purchased in 

“yellow”. One parcel is owned by Patricia Greene (northwest) and the other by James and 

Deborah Althoff (southeast).  

 

On March 26th the Finance Committee reviewed the proposed purchase of property for 

the Third Street Bridge project and recommended: (1) acceptance of the “Greene” parcel 

by donation; and (2) purchase of the Althoff property for a price of $4,500.  

 

The Althoff property (PID 52.100.4041) includes the land needed to accommodate 

reconstruction of the Third Street Bridge plus additional land not required for the Bridge 

but part of PID 52.100.4041. The additional property is bounded by First Street North, 

Second Street North, Stoughton Street and the Cannon River. The 2019 Estimated Market 

Value for all of PID 52.100.4041 is $4,500.   

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION. 

 

The City Council is requested to approve acceptance of the parcel donated by Patricia 

Greene and purchase of property from James and Deborah Althoff for $4,500 as 

recommended by the Finance Committee. 











CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

GOODHUE COUNTY, MINNESOTA 

 

RESOLUTION NUMBER 2476 

 

RESOLUTION AUTHORIZING ACCEPTANCE OF LAND DONATION AND 

PURCHASE OF LAND 

 

 

WHEREAS, the City of Cannon Falls, Goodhue County, the State of Minnesota and the Federal 

Government are cooperating to provide funding to preserve and substantially renovate the 

historic Third Street Bridge; and 

 

WHEREAS, the City of Cannon Falls is responsible for securing any land that is required to 

facilitate construction of the project. 

 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED the City Council hereby accepts the donation of 

land by Patricia Greene and the purchase of land from James and Deborah Althoff to facilitate 

the preservation and reconstruction of the historic Third Street Bridge. 

 

ADOPTED by the City of Cannon Falls this 7th day of April 2020. 

 

 

CITY OF CANNON FALLS 

 

____________________________________ 

John O. Althoff, Mayor 

 

 

ATTEST:_______________________________ 

       Neil Jensen, City Administrator 


